Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

April 9, 2012

President Dick Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3PM. He led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance and then introduced new member Richard Culp. He also introduced Norm Wagy, the editor-in-chief of the Greenbelt Gazette. Sheriff Dawsy administered the Oath of Office to the incoming Board members, Dick Byrnes- President and Captain; Len Chesterfield, Vice-President; Roger Kessinger, Treasurer; Michele Eisner, Secretary; and Lieutenants and Sergeants.

After administering the Oath, Sheriff Dawsy addressed the group. He told us that the Fire Station on 480 was updated and is open since 10/1/11. He informed us that our county has the fifth oldest population in the U.S. and the second oldest population in Florida. He said that the fire trucks would be working on supplementing ambulance calls. The fire department will also be the recipient of updated technology. He stated that with Intelligent Led Policing, crime in Citrus County was reduced by 10% last year. The department has ordered new cars. They looked at Chevrolets, Fords and Chryslers, but will stay with Ford as their cars appeared to be the safest.

Lt. Charlie Simmons spoke next. He reminded us that the most important deterrent to crime is locking doors, cars, garages, etc. 

The minutes of the March meeting are posted on the Web Site.

Roger Kessinger presented the Treasurer’s Report:


March donations: $15.00


Debits                 : $180.23 (shirts)


Ending Balance: $5,943.62

Len Chesterfield made a motion to accept the report. Elvin Miller seconded it and it passed unanimously.

The radio was rebanded during an inspection. The car has over 100,000 miles on it and no replacement is in sight. It is imperative that the first driver of the day go over the checklist on the back of the daily log. There are two cans of oil in the trunk. Be sure to check the oil.

Old Business:

There has been a change in the water restrictions. No one should be watering during our driving hours. Drivers filled a full page with violators. That information has been turned over to the Civic Association.

Black shorts will be purchased for those drivers who want to wear them. Lieutenants will call to find out sizes. This is a voluntary initiative.

President Byrnes and Lew Tippett spoke at the Cypress Village Property Owners’ Annual Meeting. They spoke about our mission and reaffirmed that we observe, not get involved.

There was no new business.

The Captain’s Report for March follows:


Man Hours:


311


Miles:



4128


Security Checks:

112


Construction Sites:

38


Utilities:


644

There were four incidents involving police action in SWM in March. We should check Crime Mapping on the Sheriff’s website before driving.

Dave Bugese is ill.

The last meeting before the summer will be on May 14thy.

A speaker from the Nature Coast Volunteer Center will address the group.

Mike Cerny made a motion to adjourn. George Brand seconded it. The meeting ended at 4:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted.

Michele Eisner, Secretary

